
 

 

 

And what a year it has been!  2022 has been a very busy year at Broadmoor, especially for our 100th! We 

thought we would use our last edition for a full-year recap. 

 

We published our first Centennial Newsletter in February, the first of 8 editions: 

• February Edition 1: How Golf Came to Indianapolis 

• March Edition 2: Who was Donald Ross? 

• April Edition 3: The Beginning of Broadmoor 

• May Edition 4: Broadmoor in May (the big robbery!) 

• June Edition 5: Broadmoor Memories (interviews) 

• July Edition 6: Centennial Dinner Dance 

• September, Edition 7: The Characteristics of a Donald Ross Course 

• October Edition 8:  The BCC Board: How Does it Work? 

 

Colin Terry was a key contributor and wrote all the stories 

about the course and Donald Ross.  Thank you, Terry! 

 

Abby Timmer created our Centennial logo and Keith and 

James stocked the Golf Shop with all kinds of memorable 

merchandise.   

Thanks to David Lurvey we have a Centennial Wall with a bit of our history – David was instrumental in 

getting a copy of the first minutes and framing all the pictures.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Tennis came back to Broadmoor with Dell Pride’s  

 weekly women’s clinics and our Centennial Woods and 

 Whites tournament.  It’s been good  to see members 

 back on the courts! With the resurfacing of  our new 

 pickleball courts we hope to have more member 

 playing opportunities this year. 

 

 

In June the Golf Shop put together the Hickory Stick Event for 

both men and women.  Evan Gilbert supplied not only the 

“sticks” but also 1922 replica balls for the “closest to the pin” 

contest on hole 15.  Happy to report only one club was broken 

during the entire event!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Centennial Dinner Dance in July was too much fun – we hope you saw the video but, if not, the link is 
here https://youtu.be/yhC_2xRo9eI.  And how could we not celebrate the Centennial without our own  
private label bourbon?   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The 101st annual Women’s Golf Association of Metropolitan Indianapolis 
tournament was held at Broadmoor in June, with 92 women representing at 
least a dozen local clubs toasting our anniversary.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our traditional golf events, The Epperson, Mordoh Cup, and June Hermann Invitational, all took on more 

significance this year.  Hope Oaks playing the bagpipes and the Color Guard that Scott Rosa arranged brought 

many a tear to those attending the Mordoh Cup.  The Ladies’ Invitational name change to the June Hermann 

invitational was applauded by our women golfers. 

 

2022 Epperson Recap Video 

2022 June Herman Invitational Recap Video 

 

 

 

The annual Border Battle was held at Broadmoor with the home team WINNERS!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The 20’s came roaring back with our Speakeasy in October.  So great to see members really get into the theme in full costume!  

 We were finally able to complete the Legacy 

 Brick Project, with a huge thank you to Chris 

 Groene and his team for their work.  We 

 hope to make this an annual event so that 

 members who did not participate can be part 

 of it.  More thanks to Madison Hromadka 

 and Terry Greene for their help.  The Time 

 Capsule will be buried at an opening event in 

 the spring.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brian Hammons, of newscasting fame and 

now with Shortgrass media, created this 

video for his podcast – another tip of the 

hat for our 100 years! 

 

 

 

 

 

So what’s next? 
 

We’ve already started what we hope to continue to be monthly euchre tournaments and book club 

meetings. January 12th is the next Euchre night and we are reading “The Last Bookshop in London” by Made-

line Martin for our January 18th Book Club night (thanks Larry Dorfman for the recommendation).  More to 

come! 

 

2023 will begin with the board and leadership team reviewing our current Strategic Plan and making updates 

as necessary.  We again want member feedback and have scheduled a MEMBER FEEDBACK OPEN HOUSE.  

 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 14th, between 2-6pm, come to the ballroom room for an Open House where you can 

visit various “stations” to answer questions about the Club.  We will have several stations that are each fo-

cused on one aspect of the club.  We will have questions posted with paper and markers for you to give us 

your responses.  You can visit any station or all of them.  If there are topics we have not asked about, we will 

also have a “parking lot” table for any additional comments.  It will be at your leisure. 

 

 
 

 

Other plans are to open the year with the Golf Schedule, Social Calendar and revised 

Member Guide.  You may think the Club is closed in January, but a lot of work will be 

going on in the background.  Finally, we will begin our new monthly Broadmoor 

newsletter in February: BMOOR in the KNOW. 

 

We want to thank all our members who participated in any of these events to help 

make our 100th year the special one that it was! 

https://youtu.be/yhC_2xRo9eI
https://youtu.be/Fp_btdLDs2I
https://youtu.be/qHDlP4OfzfM

